
Implementing Policy

2.3-I 13	Require that the South Vanden Area, including the Southtown and Moody Project Areas, facilitate the development of a range of housing densities and opportunities, pedestrian and bicycle friendly design, neighborhood commercial sites, and recreational and neighborhood facilities, by including the following requirements:

· A network of landscaped pedestrian/bike corridors that connect key elements of the area, such as the regional park and arterial streets.

· New development adjacent to existing homes within the City limits shall match or exceed the size, character, and quality of adjacent homes and lots.  This applies only to the exterior of the Southtown and Moody projects and not internally within said projects.

· All new residential development shall conform with the Residential Design Requirements for New Single Family Development.

· The Southtown project area will include a range of housing types and densities, attached, detached, and cluster housing.

· Land shall be reserved for community uses such as private schools, membership organization, day care centers, and senior centers.

· A financing mechanism for all public facility improvements shall be established before development occurs.

· Nut Tree Road and Vanden Road shall be widened to the City standard width through the project sites for all projects that front on these streets.

· Leisure Town Road shall be widened and improved to the standards for the Jepson Parkway along the frontage of all projects that abut to Leisure Town Road.

· Foxboro Parkway shall be extended between Nut Tree Road and Vanden Road.  The extension will be completed prior to the reconstruction and reconfiguration of Vanden Road.

· A one-acre site for a future fire station site shall be reserved within the Southtown Project Area.

· A site within the Vanden Road loop shall be reserved for a park.

· A multi-family project on Leisure Town Road shall begin construction in the first phase of development within the Southtown Project area.
· 

· Public areas adjacent to Alamo Creek shall be landscaped to enhance the view of the creek channel, within the requirements of Solano County Water Agency.

· Different development projects within the South Area shall coordinate their respective roads, bike paths, landscape corridors and design standards to create a unified sense of place and identity.

· Commercial buildings shall be no more than an average of 30 feet in height, and be designed to front on the sidewalk, with parking at the rear of the property, when feasible, so as to enhance neighborhood aesthetics and to encourage pedestrian – friendly design.

· Infrastructure master plans for sewer, water, storm drain, and traffic improvements shall be prepared prior to or in conjunction with the processing of subdivision maps for all development within the South Vanden areas, including the Southtown and Moody Project Areas.

· Prior to the approval of any subdivision applications, the developers shall assure that all required domestic water supply and distribution systems, wastewater collection and treatment facilities, storm water management facilities, and roadway segment and intersection improvements will be incorporated into the final project plans.

· [bookmark: _GoBack]The lands to the south of the Southtown and Moody Project Areas will be subject to subsequent General Plan Amendments; Prezonings, and other prerequisites to annexation. 
